
 

 

 

 

 

July 24, 1998 

 

 

 

 

Charles F.C. Ruff, Esq. 

Counsel 

The White House 

Washington, D.C. 20500 

 

Dear Chuck: 

 

I wanted to write a note to let you know that I have recently accepted the Executive Fellowship 

position established by the United States Institute of Peace.  As a part of the Fellowship, I will begin 

working next month at the Department of State in the Bureau of Democracy, Human Rights, and 

Labor on issues related to religious freedom abroad. 

 

The new Executive Director of the Review Board will be Laura Denk, Esq., and the new General 

Counsel will be Ronald G. Haron, Esq.  They have been at the Review Board for several years and 

are intimately acquainted with its work.  They will be happy to answer any questions you might have 

regarding the pending decision on the Secret Service appeals.  To the extent that I might be of any 

assistance, I would be pleased to help. 

 

With best wishes, 

 

 

 

T. Jeremy Gunn 

Executive Director and General Counsel 


